 

Sent: Wednesday, November 17, 2004 10:49 PM

Subject: Wind Energy Regulatory Policy Draft Recommendations

 

 

Wind Commission Members,

Having sat through the public hearing on Tuesday, November 16th, I am compelled to write the Commission this letter to share the following two points:

First, I am deeply concerned that Section 248, by its very design, has a serious flaw that needs to be corrected. As it is designed, Section 248 only allows the Public Service Board to evaluate and consider the permit application before them based on the merits of that permit. Why is this a problem? Consider what is happening in the Northeast Kingdom. Only one application has been filed for a permit for four wind towers. Yet, the same developer who filed the application has publicly moved forward with their larger plans to build fifty wind towers (this includes purchasing land, test towers, and other predevelopment work). At the same time, several other developers are doing the same thing on other ridgelines in the same area. If all of these developers are allowed to submit their applications in a vacuum, with no consideration of the other projects, then the permitting process will be fragmented. It is the cardinal sin of development regulation…segmentation of the regulatory process resulting in little to no consideration of aggregate impacts. How can the Public Service Board truly determine what is in the “public good” if they fail to consider the bigger picture? Would VELCO be allowed to piece together the Northwest Reliability Project from Rutland to Burlington four power poles at a time without consideration of the impact of their entire project? It is the cumulative effect that all of the wind towers and their supporting infrastructure will have on the region that Section 248 fails to address and that you should try and remedy. Since wind power plants have such large footprints and use so much land, the negative consequences of failing to deal with this issue will be magnified and may have a dramatic impact on Vermont’s future generations.

Second, as you may or may not have noticed, at Tuesday’s public hearing all of the industry insiders (the Public Service Board, Green Mountain Electric, Catamount Electric, VPIRG, etc.) all applauded the Commission and suggested few modifications. On the other hand, every private citizen who spoke (both for and against wind) had serious concerns regarding your recommendations. I think this a very important distinction. The Commission seems to have appeased the industry special interests by recommending the status quo.

The recommendations that you have made lack specificity and will have little

impact at all in ensuring that the regulatory process for wind power best serves all Vermonters. Please listen the to little guys, the industry outsiders, the private citizens of Vermont who on Tuesday repeatedly asked that you re-visit your recommendations and make sure they are carefully worded and constructed in a way that they will actually make a difference.

Thank you for you time and efforts. I truly believe the recommendations

you make will forever impact Vermont’s skyline.

Sincerely,

Jody Fried

East Burke, Vermont

 

 

